Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: cycle lanes
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Q1.
Please provide the total number of cycling lanes that exist in your council over the past three-year period: 
2019

2020
2021
Answer:

The total number of cycle lanes is not recorded by the Council and this is therefore a refusal as required by Section 1(1) of the FOI Act and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, information not held.
The total length of cycle facility recorded is:

· 2019 
226,005 metres 

· 2020
234,920 metres

· 2021
236,750 metres

Q2.
Please state the total number of cycle lanes currently in planning or under development in your council:
Saffron Lane, Aylestone Recreation Ground, Aylestone Road, Abbey Park Road, Putney Road, Anstey Lane, Blackbird Road / Parker Drive, A6, A50, Braunstone Gate, Great Central Way Phase 2, Bennion Road Link, Beaumont Leys Lane Link

Evington Lane, Humberstone Roa, Aylestone Road (Part 2), Braunstone Lane East, Abbey Meadows Link, Abbey Street Link, Gravel Street, Abbey Street, St Georges Street, Granby Road, Melton Road, Saffron Lane (Part 2)

Q3.
If possible, please provide the total number of miles of cycling lanes you have within your council in total at present:
As above for 2021
Q4.
How much money has your council invested in cycling initiatives over the past three years? (Please consider all aspects of cycling, including cycle lanes, storage and bike membership schemes)
2019
2020
2021
Cycleway schemes are often delivered as part of wider transport schemes and highway improvements and to answer this specific question would require considerable work to extract this information. An estimate based on readily available information would put this in excess of £6m across the 3 years. 

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
